Item No 6

COUNCIL MEETING, 3rd DECEMBER 2014
CABINET, 17TH November 2014
75 HEBDEN ROYD AND HILL TOP PARISHES – PROPOSED NEIGHBOURHOOD AREA

Councillor Caffrey, Cabinet Member for Economy, presented a written report of the Director, Economy  and Environment seeking consideration to the designation of the prospective Hebden Royd and the Hill Top Parishes Neighbourhood Area, within which planning powers would be granted under Section 61G of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 in order to bring forward a Neighbourhood Development Plan.  The report provided background information to the establishment of neighbourhood areas, advised of consultation which had been undertaken and responses received, set out the options available and commented on the financial implications involved.  Once a neighbourhood area had been formally designated the Council had a “duty to support” the creation and development of a Neighbourhood Development Plan or other rights that the relevant bodies chose to take up, and was legally required to advise or assist those bodies producing a Neighbourhood Plan for its area.  The Government had recognised the liabilities that Councils would have in respect of Neighbourhood Planning and had established a fund against which the Council could draw down phased funding called Neighbourhood Planning Grant, and details of this for the 2014/15 financial year were set out in the report.  The area to be covered by the Neighbourhood Area was extensive but coherent and so was an appropriate area within which a Neighbourhood Development Plan could be prepared.

*RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that the area defined in the application as Hebden Royd and the Hill Top Parishes and administered by Hebden Royd Town Council, Blackshaw Parish Council, Errignden Parish Council, Heptonstall Parish Council and Wadsworth Parish Council be designed as a Neighbourhood Area in accordance with Section 61G of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990.

